
Master FIR (1988) Page 1 of 2

H:\firs\senate\SB0202~1.HTM 2/23/00

LaNOTE: As provided in LFC policy, this report is intended for use by the standing finance committees of the 
legislature.  The Legislative Finance Committee does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of the information in 
this report when used in any other situation.

Only the most recent FIR version, excluding attachments, is available on the Intranet. Previously issued FIRs and 
attachments may be obtained from the LFC office in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North.

F I S C A L I M P A C T R E P O R T

APPROPRIATION

Duplicates/Conflicts with/Companion to/Relates to None.

SOURCES OF INFORMATION

Department of Finance and Administration

Department of Labor

SPONSOR: Lopez DATE TYPED: 01/31/00 HB

SHORT TITLE: Welfare-to-Work Transportation Services SB 202
ANALYST: Taylor

Appropriation Contained Estimated Additional Impact Recurring 

or Non-Rec

Fund

AffectedFY00 FY01 FY00 FY01

None $ 700.0 None None Recurring General Fund
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SUMMARY

Synopsis of Bill

Senate Bill 202 makes a $700.0 thousand appropriation to the Department of Finance and Administration, 
Local Government Division for the purpose of providing transportation services for welfare-to-work 
program participants in southwest Bernalillo County.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS

The cost of the bill is $700.0 thousand to the general fund. The cost is recurring because the state's current 
welfare-to-work grants can be spent over three years. 

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS

Both the Department of Finance and Administration (DFA) and the Labor Department suggest that the 
appropriation should be made to an agency other than DFA. The labor department reports that it should 
administer the program as it is the agency charged with administration of welfare-to-work funds. 

OTHER SUBSTANTIVE ISSUES

The Labor Department maintains that the grant should not be restricted to southwest Bernalillo County, but 
extended to the entire county. Their suggestion is based on administrative difficulties in defining the area and 
population as well as on need for welfare-to-work transportation services throughout the county. The Labor 
Department also requests that the funds be made available as match to the welfare-to-work grant.
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